Defence Housing Authority response re allegations of human rights abuses during land acquisition

24 March 2010
Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Defence Housing Authority to respond to the following item:

- “Developers crush rights in land grab rush," Munawar Azeem, Dawn, 17 February 2010

http://www.dawn.com/wps/wcm/connect/dawn-content-library/dawn/the-newspaper/front-page/13+developers-crush-rights-in-land-grab-rush-720-za-08
In response, Hammad Murtaza, Manager, Research & Operations, Defence Housing Authority sent the following statement:
“In the article titled “Developers crush rights in the land grab rush”, published in the daily Dawn on 17th February, 2010, the allegations leveled against DHA Islamabad are false, frivolous and utterly baseless. We assure you, with the utmost confidence, that DHA Islamabad is developing its schemes and projects while remaining strictly within the ambit of all applicable laws of the land. In this regard, all acquisitions and purchases of land have been made strictly in accordance with the law and quite contrary to the false allegations in the aforementioned news column, not even an inch of land has been taken forcibly or without the consent of the owners. DHA Islamabad would like to comment in detail on the issue, but our hands are tied since the proceedings related to the subject are subjudice before the Honorable Supreme Court of Pakistan. However, we are thankful to you for providing us with this opportunity to comment on the matter and adequately present our stance.” 
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